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Minutes of a meeting held on Thursday 4th August 2016 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate, at 7.30pm.

Present:  Chairman Cllr Elson, Cllrs Langley, Mason and Penny; and the clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor was in attendance.

14/127      Apologies:  apologies were received from Cllr Wadey.  No changes of interest were received.

14/128     The Minutes of the last meeting, held on 4th May 2016, were accepted and signed as a true record by the chairman.  The minutes of the previous meeting held on 29th March, which had not been available at the last meeting, were also signed as a true record by the Chairman. 

14/129	Planning: 
a) PA16/06323: Outline application for a three-bedroomed dormer bungalow with parking and garage on land adjacent the sewage treatment works, Tresparrett, for Mr David Mitchell. After some discussion the members returned no further comments.
b) General matters relating to planning.  There was nothing further to consider.
	


 14/130     Finance.    
a) Cashbook receipts and payments account. The clerk showed a spreadsheet of payments and receipts to date. Unfortunately no bank reconciliation was able to be made, as statement 299 had not arrived.  The clerk will contact the bank and request it be sent again. 
b) Authorisation of payments due to date.  A letter had been received from Mr Colin Wadey, treasurer for St Juliot Church, requesting their donation, as work had been carried out at the church and funds were low.  The following cheques were issued: 100339 for £200 to St Juliot Church, 100340 for £200 to Tresparrett Methodist Church, 100341 for £100 to Otterham School PTA, 100342 for £97.96 for the clerk’s remuneration.
The cheque issued to Mr Ken Abraham (ch 100337) for £50 for the audit had been returned as he was unable to undertake the work, and a cheque for £52.81 (ch 100338) had been issued since the last meeting by the Chairman to Mrs Marilyn Leggatt, to include her fee plus return postage of the audit.  The members agreed that issuing the slightly larger cheque was in order under the circumstances.
Cllr Penny was advised to have herself authorised as a signatory on the council’s bank account.

14/131	Co-option of a new Parish Council member.  With Cllr Wadey’s move imminent, members agreed a new member should be co-opted in the future and that members should give consideration to possible co-optees.  
 
14/132	Correspondence had been forwarded as necessary.  A questionnaire from the Housing sub-group of the Cornwall-wide Equality Objectives Group was received and completed.

14/133	Reports.  Cllr Langley reported that progress had been made on having a defibrillator installed at the hall, with the Friends of Otterham School and the Hall each donating an amount towards it.  The Horseshoe Inn at Tresparrett has raised enough to have one on the premises.  Cllr Langley reported that the Hall’s affairs continue to go well.  The Friends of Otterham School had held a successful Big Breakfast, and a Strawberry Supper at the hall had also been well supported.
 
14/134	Notice of Parish Events.  


The meeting closed at 8.35pm. 



Signed ……………………………………………………………………………….

Date…………………………………………………………………………………..





